
 

 

Hello Everyone, 
 
     The Show-n- Tell surprised me this 
year. At first I didn’t have any idea how 
many members would come through, and 
then you really came through. I thought it 
would be a short night, but you came up 
with some really informational items and 
ideas. “THANKS” to everyone that 
participated. 
     It was brought to my attention that 
one of our old members won the “Give 
away” at Woodcraft, the weekend after 

our meeting. Robert Jodat, (Ro), an old 
member, didn’t renew this year because 
of work. He works a split second –third 
shift and was never able to attend the 
meetings. Ro saw the giveaway when he 
came to our meeting. ( Due to an 
operation, he has some time off.) He 
came back on Friday, entered the contest 
and WON. I’m glad it went to someone I 
know. Congrats Ro ! 
     Work safe and share your hobby! 

Ronald Reuter 
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Reflections 
July Show and Tell 
     I am always amazed at the creativity 
and problem solving talent in our Guild.  
Those who brought show and tell this 
year continued in the tradition of sharing 
their talents.  I hope I can capture the 
essence of what they shared and maybe 
with the pictures taken by Dave 
Drickhamer you can all recall what they 
shared.  
     First up was Lyle Morrison showed 
many of his hand carved items. He 
showed a free form carving made from 
an Ash tree; he showed a digging tool, 
and a knife blade with a black walnut 
handle. He showed a display board for 
his knife and said it also hold a cane.  
The holding device was made from pipe 
holders that can be purchased at 
Menards; they are used mainly by 
plumbers and electricians. Last he 
showed how the leather thong on a 
walking stick can double as a holder by 
looping it through a bag. Hands free 

walking with his walking stick. 
     Second up was Jerry Tackes. Jerry 
said he brought 5% of all the jigs he has 
made over the years, Mostly he made 
them so he could get consistent results on 
his woodworking.  He made some of his 
jigs in different sizes also. He showed 
some hold down clamps that the made 
from plans in Wood Magazine; he made 
them in various sizes.  He showed a jig 
he made that hold wood very tight 
against the fence, useable both vertical 
and horizontal. He showed a couple hand 
sanding tools he mad by gluing cork on 
plywood or other surfaces and putting 
sand paper on that.  It gives a little as you 
sand.  He showed a tool holder that held 
various tools and was able to sit on the 
fence of the table saw so tools were 
easily accessible. 
     Jerry also showed a dial indicator the 
fits in the fence and allows him to 
accurately saw his wood. He showed 
various tools to make his work at the saw 

(Continued on page 3) 
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WWG Officers   
President  Ron Reuter  262/784-5877 
         ronbo439@yahoo.com 
Vice President Greg Waldo  414/769-1553 
  Waldog1050@sbcglobal.net 
Treasurer Andy Wagner  414/327-7505 
       yxandy2001@sbcglobal.net  
Secretary Ken Ochs  262/782-2135 
  kochs@wi.rr.com 
Program  Jay Pilling  414/425-5692 
  Jaypilling537@gmail.com 
 

WWG Committees 
Toy Chairman Norm Lange  920/474-7183 
  glfinman@mailbox.org  
Raffles  Jim Schlarb  262/968-4830 
Membership Kevin Seigworth  262/470-8916 
  kseigworth@wi.rr.com 
Publications Leila Crandall-Frink 414/453-4118 
         leila.frink@gmail.com 
  Don Doss  414/281-2854 
  FourPartHarmonyt@att.net 
Audio/Video Jerry Anson  414/453-4537 
  janson@wi.rr.com 
  Tom Hipsak  262/865-8512 
  thipsak@wi.rr.com 

Rockler Class Schedule - Tuition assessed 
 
Make a Cheese Plane with Gary Datka, Aug 13, , 
12pm - 2pm 
Bowl Turning with Gary Datka,  Aug 14, ,  11am - 
3:30pm 
Turn a Wooden Pen with Gary Datka,  Aug 24, , 
Time:  5pm - 6:30pm 
Turn a Bowl with Gary Datka,  Aug 27, , Time:  
9:30am - 1:30pm 
 
 

Rockler Demonstrations  
8/6/2016 Wood Turning Techniques - 11AM 
8/13/2016 Drawer Building - 11AM 
8/20/2016 Triton Work Center - 11AM 
8/27/2016 Sign Making - 11AM 
 
For further details, call Rockler: 414-774-1882.  
Location: 1725 S 108th St, West Allis 

Friends of the Wisconsin Woodworkers 
Guild 
 
Homestead Finishing Products, Cleveland, 

OH(216) 631-5309 
www.homesteadfinishing.com 

Rockler’s (The Woodworker’s Store) 1725 S 
108th St, West Allis, (414) 774-1882 

Neu’s Hardware Tools Paint, N95W16915 
Falls Pkwy,  Menomonee Falls, WI 53051 
Phone: 262-251-6550 

Woodcraft, 14115 W. Greenfield Ave New 
Berlin, WI 53151 Phone: (262) 785-6770 

Woodline USA (800) 472-6950. 

Woodcraft Class Schedule - Tuition assessed 

Raised Panel Doors - Start to Finish, Instructor: 
Dan McClanahan, Mon, 08 & 15, 6 PM - 9 PM 
Veneered top Jewelry Box, with Chris Kraemer, 
Tues, Aug 09 & 16, 6 PM - 9 PM 
Turn a Lever Action Pen, with Melanie Wegner, 
Thur, Aug 11, 6 PM - 9 PM 
Woodworking For Women, Dan McClanahan, 
Wed, Aug 17, 5 PM - 9 PM 
HVLP Basics, with Chris Kraemer, Tues, Aug 23, 
6 PM - 9 PM 
Flat, Square, Straight - Jointer- Planer-Table Saw, 
with Dan McClanahan, Wed, Aug 24, 6 PM - 9 
PM 
Wood Finishing, with Kevin Seigworth, Sat, Aug 
27, 9:30 AM - 3:30 PM 
Basic Cabinet Construction, with Chris Kraemer, 
Tues, Aug 30,  thru Oct 18, 6 PM - 9 PM 
Woodcraft Demos 
Domino Demo, Sat, Aug 06, 1 PM - 2:30 PM  
HAWS visit, Sat, Aug 13, 11 AM - 2 PM  
Norton Water Stone Demo, Sat, Aug 27, 1 PM  
 
For further details, call Woodcraft: 262-765-
6770.  Woodcraft is located at 14115 W. 
Greenfield Ave., New Berlin 
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July Raffle & Door Prize Winners 
 

Lucky raffle winners in July were Jim 
Murray, Jerry Tackes, Rich Henderson, Bruce 
Everard, Norm Lange, and Andy Wagner (2). 
 
Winners of the door prizes were Dave Barber, 
Bob Hillman, Randy Jacques, Leila Frink and 
Larry Teufel. 
 
Congratulations to all the winners. 

safer, a ‘finger’ he made, a feather board, jigs he 
made to push wood, and he showed a piece of 
wood with a magnet imbedded in it. He showed a 
piece that was spring loaded, that when used with 
wood between it, would allow you to draw lines 
on 3 sides. Finally, he showed a slide ofr a disc 
sander that let you keep within 2 to 3 thousandths 
of the sandpaper.  He made it with angles from 45 
degrees to 22 ½ degrees. This all Jerry brought in 
one bag. Amazing! 
     Next up Mike Mitten showed a caliper he made 
for a table saw blade. 
     Next Jim Schlarb showed his bag of tools, jigs, 
and helpful hints. Jim showed a feather board he 
made from oak. He made it in 2 sizes and said it is 
the best you could ever have. He next showed a 
turning tool he made for turning burls. He said it 
could be used on whole width or just a corner.  He 
showed how he made a block for sanding molding 
by making a mold and then poring bondo in, he 
glues on a handle and sandpaper after it is set and 
has a perfect piece to sand molding.   
     Jim also showed a tool he made by putting a 
hacksaw blade in a piece of wood.  The teeth go in 
2 ways and are just a bit taller than the block of 
wood.  He said it is perfect for sanding down 
rough wood. He showed a couple ways you could 
attach sandpaper to a round surface to use for 
sanding a concave surface.  On one he used a 
hinge to hold it in, on another he used staples.  He 
talked about how we all lose one glove. Jin said 
we should turn the leftover one inside out to fit the 
other hand rather than throwing it away.  Jim said 
a trick when using a joiner to fit 2 pieces of wood 
together is to put one piece through one way and 
the second piece the other way and they will fit 
together perfectly. Jim said a trick he uses when 
gluing 2 pieces of wood together is to put glue on 
both surfaces of the pieces that will be fit together, 
then rub them together for a little bit and it warms 
the glue and it will stick together.  You can then 
leave it set to dry. 
     Next Dick Garby showed a truck model he 
made.  It sure looked nice. 
     Jay Pilling showed an ash bowl on which he 
did a raw edge turning.  He also showed several 
salad bowl forks and a butter/jam knife he made 
out of maple.  He used a mineral oil finish on them 

so they would be food safe. 
     Gary Shadley showed a cupola he made for the 
top or a house.  It has actual curved copper on the 
outside.  He made a jig to roll the corners of the 
copper. The cupola is made of PVC wood,  it is 
glued together with a special glue that set up in 5 
minutes. He also showed a roof he make for a 
butterfly house.  
     Vern Eilers show a stool/women’s dressing 
table bench he made out of white oak.  He steam 
bent the seat using a jig he made out of PVC pipe. 
He used a scraper to do the pattern on the seat.  
The rest of the stool is turned.  It was very nice 
Vern. 
     Kevin Seigworth showed a bowl he turned 
from a piece of cherry.  The cherry was rotted in 
the middle and Kevin worked with the piece and 
was able to get a beautiful raw edge bowl from it.  
Nice job Kevin. 
     It was informative and very interesting to see 
the variety of Show and Tell.  Thanks to all the 
presenters. 

Submitted by Leila Crandall-Frink 

(Continued from page 1) 

The Toy Making group will have a final 
planning meeting on August 9th at 1 PM.  
Contact Norm Lange for more information. 
 
The Toy Makers will begin on the 12th of  
September to make toys and will be meeting 
weekly on Mondays at Woodcraft.  Consider 
joining this group.  It is a great way to get to 
know others in the guild.  I imagine many 
friendships began in this group. 
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Woodworkers Gym  
 

The Woodworker’s Gym is a public-access 
woodworking shop owned and managed by Guild 
member Dan Meissner.  He is looking to tap into 
the vast experience of Guild members for part-
time shop monitors.  Please find some time to stop 
by, tour the facility and chat.   

Special rate for Guild members: get a 10% 
discount on memberships and classes!  Call 262-
373-9411 for more information. 
 

The Woodworker’s Gym is located at 3220 N. 
126th St. in Brookfield, just a half-mile west of I-
41/US-45 on Burleigh Rd., open Tuesday-Sunday 
beginning at 11 a.m. 

Wisconsin Woodworkers Guild Board Briefs – July 7, 2016 

Attendees:  Ron Reuter, Greg Waldo, Jay Pilling, Don Doss, Leila Crandall-Frink, Kevin Seigworth, 
Andy Wagner, Rich Frink, Dave Steingart, Jim Schlarb, and Ken Ochs 

Treasury Balance: $6,028.18 

Membership:  Paid 2016 membership is at 115 members. 

Secretary:   Forty-nine (49) members/guests attended the July meeting 

Other:  The August Board meeting will be at Ron’s house.  Dave Steingart asked if we should 
continue the photo gallery section on the website and this will be discussed at the August Board 
meeting.  Woodworker of the Year will be chosen by the previous three winners instead of by popular 
vote of the membership.  No programs have yet been arranged for 2017, but several ideas were 
discussed.  No one has volunteered for Nominating Committee Chairperson. 

A reminder that all items for publication in the Ripsaw should be sent to both Leila Crandall-Frink 
(leila.frink@gmail.com) and Don Doss (FourPartHarmony@att.net). 

Respectfully Submitted,  Ken Ochs 

Notice: For sale items now on WWG Website. 
There is a new section on our WWG Website, updated regularly by our webmaster, Dave Steingart. 
Check it out at http://wiscwoodworkersguild.org/ForSaleETC.html.  Although the listings are screened 
for interest to our members, WWG is not responsible for the accuracy of the listings or for the quality 
of the products.  Caveat emptor - “Let the buyer beware”. 
Thank you Dave. 
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Show and Tell - July 2016 
Pictures courtesy of Dave Drickhamer 

Pictures of many of the items for show 
and tell before the presentations. 
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Show and Tell - July 2016 
Pictures courtesy of Dave Drickhamer 

Lyle Morisson shows carving, cane display hanger 

Kevin Seigworth shows 
turned cherry bowl 

Dick Garby shows truck 

Vern Eilers shows 
stool/women’s dressing 
chair 
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Jerry Tackes 
shows 
numerous jigs 
and fixtures he 
created. 

Gary Shadley 
shows cupola 
and butterfly 
house roof. 
(left) 

Mike Mitten 
shows his 
caliper for 
table saw 
blade. (right) 




